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On 10th day of the 4th leap month by the heavenly calendar in the 8th year of Cheon Il Guk (June 1, 

2020), a "Tasting Event to celebrate the opening of Hyojeong Yeon" was held at 11:30 a.m. on the fourth 

floor of Hyojeong Café. The tasting event was attended by 30 people, including Representatives of True 

Family: Heavenly Parent's Holy Community WFWP International President Mrs. Julia H. Moon and 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community UPF Korea President Yeon-ah Moon. Also accompanying True 

Mother were Mrs. Wonju Jeong McDevitt, the Chief of True Mother's Secretariat, International 

Headquarters Director-General Young-ho Yun, HJ Global Unification Foundation Chairman Jong-gwan 

Kim, FFWPU for a Heavenly Korea President Gi-seong Lee, HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training 

Center Vice President Myong-kwan Lee, and other organization leaders and directors from International 

Headquarters. 

 

 
 

The tasting event was hosted by Vice President Myong-kwan Lee, and included the entrance of True 

Parents, offering of flowers (HJ Magnolia Cafe Manager Hyeon-gwon Shin), gyeongbae (all together), a 

representative prayer (President Yeon-ah Moon), a celebratory performance (team Suseonhwa), a victory 

toast (International President Mrs. Julia H. Moon), and the luncheon (all together). 

 

After the luncheon, True Mother told the audience that we must accomplish Heaven's goals for Vision 



 

 

2027, and that this year is an especially important time for the reunification of North and South Korea." 

She stressed that each of the Sub-regional Directors of FFWPU for a Heavenly Korea is carrying 

enormous responsibilities. 

 

 
 

Following True Parents' speech, the Hyojeong Trio offered a second celebratory performance, and 

President Gi-seong Lee expressed his determination to lead FFWPU for a Heavenly Korea to accomplish 

the unification of South and North Korea this year without fail, and sang "The Man of the Wilderness" as 

a congratulatory song, along with all of the Sub-regional Directors and International Headquarters 

Director-General Young-ho Yun. 

 

Following that, President Gi-seong Lee led three cheers of Eog-Mansei, and all participants offered a 

gyeongbae to True Parents; and the event concluded with the closing remarks by the MC. True Mother 

departed Hyojeong Yeon to the sound of rousing cheers and loud applause from everyone present. 

 

Hyojeong Yeon (tel.+82-31-589-7513), which had been located at the second floor of the HJ Magnolia 

Plaza, recently relocated to the fourth floor of the Hyojeong Café after renovations. It is a luxurious 

restaurant that serves Korean cuisine featuring traditional Korean royal meals. They are closed every 

Saturday and Sunday, and open from 11:00 to 14:30 and 15:30 to 19:00 on weekdays with last order at 

18:00. 

 

 
 


